
OPERATIONS ADVISORY COMMITTEE
July 2, 2013

Present:  John Lewis, Chair; Helen Prince, Secretary; Bob Orsini,  Tay Vaughan, Fran Armstrong, Bill Gray, Steve Dean, Bob Ruhling

Absent:  Gary Loew, Donna Wilson

A regular meeting of the Operations Advisory Committee was held on Tuesday, July 2, 2013, at the SCA Office.  Chair John Lewis called the meeting to order at 7:01 PM.  John stated that he will not send out a monthly agenda; we will follow our standard order. Anyone wishing to have a specific item discussed that is not on our usual agenda should contact him or Helen to see that it is added.   The minutes of the June meeting were approved as corrected:  We will ask for $10,000 – $15,000 in the 2014 budget for seasonal help. (Motion by Fran Armstrong, seconded by Bob Orsini).
COMMUNITY MANAGER’S REPORT

Steve Dean distributed his written report. He noted that he had submitted his 2014 budget.   The following information is in addition to the report.   A copy of the report is attached to these minutes. 

1. Water Distribution System:

Steve updated the OAC on the progress toward getting the new well #5.  We are in the process of getting the pump house building permit; the well site layout has been modified to accommodate equipment needed to service the water tower. After doing research, it is recommended that we buy a more sophisticated user-friendly menu- driven controller that WE can program. John Hollowell and Mark Switzer had proposed that we use the old system but have it updated, to save money.  Steve found that we will need $5,000 to repair the old one and we would still need someone to come program it. A new one will cost about $9,000, only $4,000 more, and we can program it ourselves. He is getting a bid from Meghan and Associates. The system is called SCANDAPAK Flowstation 110, Pump Station Controller. 

We have to provide the footings for the new pump house.  Steve will contact A.C. Schultes to see if they can do the footings. 


Steve showed the proposed site plan for Well #5.  He is still getting specific fence bids—the one we worked with for the initial proposal was an estimate. We have a choice of finishes. It is planned to line the inside of the fenced area with CR6, to eliminate grass cutting/maintenance.


Steve is working on a plan to systematically inspect, street by street, all of the curb adapters in the community (and replace if necessary) those that are nylon or steel with brass. This in response to the numerous water leaks he has had to fix on an emergency basis this year.  As previously noted, there were also some houses that had no cut-off valve. He will check the files to see if we have a record of which ones that have been replaced by brass. 


Power has been turned off at Well#2, which will result in a savings of  $27.28 per month. For the time being, we will use a portable generator to supply power to the “Welcoming Kiosk” when needed.  

SMECO has completed the current underground power lines project, but they wish to do more and will be contacting the SCA President with a plan. 

2. Buildings, Grounds, Roads, and Pool

The exterminator has completed the work on the Community House, the office, and Chestnut Cabin.

Pool:  Bill has contacted Scott of Scott’s Pools to recommend what procedures to follow when the pool is closed in August.  Following discussion of the deteriorating pool building in previous meetings, Bill will come up with a plan to improve the facility, and ask for money in the 2015  budget.  The chlorinator line in the baby pool has been fixed. 

Community House:  The decision to have the building locked up every day was confirmed.  Gerald and Nick will open the windows early every morning on days the building is being used. There have been some complaints about the heat, but having it opened early seems to have solved the problem.  
Chestnut Cabin:  See CM report

3. Beaches and Ravines:


Bob Orsini noted that some of the concrete steps to the beach are deteriorating.  We need to survey all of them and come up with a plan to replace or repair.

OLD BUSINESS
1. Community Roads:  We need to have the roads fixed that were not tarred and chipped correctly last summer.  Steve was asked to call the company to see if they will come back as they promised to fix the problem, but he will first measure to see how much we need. 

2. Barn:  The deadline was June 1st  for people to get their “stuff.”  There is still some “stuff”  remaining.  Steve was authorized to clean it out and dispose of the remaining items.

3. Lake Ann:  We need to come up with a plan ASAP.

4. Bush hog:  Steve has investigated several machines and has asked for $3,000 for one in the 2014 budget.

NEW BUSINESS
1. Safety/Security lights at the pool: Currently they ALL are on all night. Do we need all of them or just one? Bill noted that many of the lights need replacing or new photocells.  It was the consensus that at least we should have a flood light with motion detector pointed directly at the pool to deter “after hours swimming.” One light should be okay, and if a motion detector, will save money if it is not shining the entire night.

The panel in the pool house needs replacing—may be a safety issue. A recommendation will be made in the fall after the pool closes and needed work is assessed. 

2. Snow removal:  Bob Orsini suggested that we think about getting a company “on retainer” to help with snow removal if we get extreme snowstorm.

3. “Narrow roads:” Helen requested that we look into having some of the community roads that have gotten narrow due to gravel buildup, etc., fixed/widened  before we schedule paving. She noted that part of Allspice is one area, but there are others. 

4. Railing on Boat Ramp:  The chain railing installed by Wally when the boat ramp was made disappeared several hurricanes ago and has not been replaced. This area could be hazardous when slime covers the concrete. 
5. Boats on the beach:  Helen noted that Norman had received several inquires about the boats on the slip road. Some have been removed. 


There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 8:17 PM. 








Respectfully submitted,








Helen Prince, Secretary
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